GOVERNOR’S COUNCIL ON APPRENTICESHIP & TRAINING
Tuesday, December 8, 2015
Pencader Corporate Center

Newark, Delaware 10:00 a.m.
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Guests in Attendance
Mike Fitzgerald – Delaware Dept. of Education
Ron Leonard – U.S. Dept. of Labor

Debbie Taylor

Minutes
Introductions:  Robert Buccini called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. 
Minutes:   Minutes of the September 22, 2015 meeting were approved.
Old Business:  

Child Care Apprenticeship:  Debbie Taylor spoke about The Race to the Top Early Learning Challenge grant, which is ending in June, 2016.  It was a $50 Million grant that came to Delaware in 2011.  The majority of the grant was used to educate the workforce, specifically in Associates or Bachelor’s degree programs.  Childcare costs are very expensive and now rival higher education costs in most states.  In the 2014 yearly summary, the number of Delaware stars programs increased from 104 to 478.  The vast majority of these programs were in the four and five stars level.  With tiered reimbursement the higher level results in a higher subsidy for low income children.  Under Core approximately 1600 childcare professionals have been able to receive compensation for either higher education or, staying with their current employers.  
USDOL:  Ron Leonard mentioned that the first week of November had been designated National Apprenticeship Week.  Every state in the region had various activities commemorating the week.   Delaware had two such events, one was held at New Castle Vo-Tech, which had Senator Chris Coons and the head of apprenticeship nationally, Mr. John Ladd in attendance.  The other was at M. Davis & Sons.  
Departmental Reports:   Kevin Calio provided a month-to-month summary of activity
Apprentices Monthly Report Summary


Monthly Reports (September, October, November)
Sponsors Monthly Report Summary


Monthly Reports (September, October, November)
Kevin Calio mentioned that Laborers Local #55 added 7 new apprentices in September.  There had been a question about this sponsor at our September meeting.  John Haglestein asked about Dutch Brothers and Messina Plumbing, which appeared as new sponsors on the September report and had multiple trades listed.  Kevin Calio explained that the trades described were active, but were not necessarily occupied with an active apprentice.  The September apprentice summary report verified this to be the case.  Discussion ensued regarding presentations to students at school.  Kevin Calio indicated that he was scheduled to speak to night school students at Hodgson the following week.  
Public Comments and Issues:   None
Miscellaneous:  Kevin Calio mentioned that the next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, March 15th, 2016 at 10:00 AM.  This is the third Tuesday in March and is scheduled to allow Ron Leonard to be able to join us.  John Hagelstein mentioned how much he appreciated Senator Coons, John Ladd from the USDOL and the Delaware Department of Labor for attending the event at Delcastle in November marking National Apprenticeship week.  
Dave Kitto asked about the status of the HVAC ratio reduction.  Oliver Cleary indicated that it has been sent to the Secretary, in advance of the Governor’s office and then the official process to change it begins.  He also mentioned that the rule changes mandated by the Tri-M Decision have been enacted.  
Adjourn:  Meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m. 
Next Meeting
Tuesday, March 15, 2016
Pencader Corporate Center

225 Corporate Blvd., Suite 202

Newark, Delaware

10:00 a.m.

